247
Department of Public Parks

Office of the Superintendent
Dalrympie Boathouse, Roger Williams Park
Providence, Rhode Island 02905 401-421-3300 April 13, 1978

Ms Rose Mendonca, City Clerk
City Hall
" Providence, Rhode Island

Dear Ms. Mendoca: '

In regard to your request on behalf of the City Coun011'
Committee on Public Welfare for further information on the
request for a fee increase at Triggs Memorial Golf Course,
I am happy to inform you that on March 22nd Teeways, Inc.
withdrew its request for the increase,

With warm regards,

&L)i)quﬂdnj
James W, Diamond,
Superlntendent of Parks,
Secretary to the Board of
Park Commissioners

JWD/dnt
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Commissioners: Robert C. Laurelli{(Ch.) / Vincent J. Cirelli / Benjamin L. Cook, Jr. / Nancy L. Derrig / John P. Garan Superintendent and Secretary: James W. Diamond
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CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 774

Approved, December 9, 1977

RESOLVED, that the Committee on Public Welfare is
requested to investigate the recent request of the new lessee
of City Owned Triggs Memorial Golf Course, to cause an increase

in thelr green fees.

A true copy,
Attest:

@@.\\ ~Mendooen

Rose M, Mendonca,
City Clerk.
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COMMISSIONERS EPpmmPnt nf ﬁuhlir ﬁarkﬁ JAMES W. DIAMOND

ROBERT C. LAURELLI SUPERINTENDENT
CHAIRMAN CITY OF PROVIDENCE AND SECRETARY
BENJAMIN L. COOK ROGER WILLIAMS PARK
VINCENT CIRELLI PROVIDENCE. RHODE ISLAND 02905
NANCY DERRIG VINCENT J. BRITTO
JOHN GARAN DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT

December 20, 1977

Ms. Rose Mendonca

City Clerk

City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Ms. Mendonca:

I notice in the City Council Journal of Proceedings that on
December 1, 1977 the City Council directed its Committee

on Public Welfare to investigate the recent annual pass fee

gncrease request by the new leasees at Triggs Memorial Golf
ourse.

When this request was made at the November 15th meeting of
the Board of Park Commissioners, action was deferred pending
receipt of an opinion from the Acting City Solicitor on the
Board's authority (if any) to extend the lease at lower city
revenues without competitive bidding as requested by the new
Teasee. No opinion has been received as of this date. The
next regular meeting of the Board is scheduled for January 10th;
if the opinion is received by January 7th the Triggs fee in-
crease request will be on the agenda of that meeting. Until
and unless the Board of Park Commissioners agrees to a rate
increase, the fees at Triggs remain unchanged. I hope this
information will be helpful to you and to the Committee on
Public Welfare.

Respectfully submitted
W, D drmernd
James W. Diamond,
Superintendent of Parks,
Secretary to the Board of Park
Commissioners

JWD/dnt



City of Providence

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk

MEMORANDUM
- DATE: December 22, 1977
‘TO: Councilman Philip F. Addison, Jr., Chairman, Committee on
Public Welfare
SUBJECT : TRIGGS MEMORIAL GOLF COURSE

CONSIDERED BY: Rose M. Mendonca, City Clerk

DISPOSITION: Attached is Communication from James W. Diamond,
Superintendent of Parks, relative to the above subject
matter which is before your Committee for investigation,

having passed the City Council on December 1, 1977.

\(\\WV‘C&N—'

City Clerk



